

12953 20TH Ave., Surrey, BC, V4A 1Z1, Tel: 604-535-8841 email office@stmarkbc.org, www.stmarkbc.org

E-PULSE NEWSLETTER OF ST. MARK OCEAN PARK AUGUST 9. 2020

Please Note:

The Men's Club has advised that the 2020 Salmon B-B-Q has been CANCELLED.

To access the online Service:

- onto the Church's website: www.stmarkbc.org
- on the page that opens click on where it says: "St. Mark Ocean Park Online Sunday Worship Services".

Next Sunday's Service will be Morning Prayer.

<u>Flowers for the Altar</u> are given today by Hilda & Kathryn Smith, to the Glory of God and in loving memory of Les (husband and father) and Michelle (granddaughter and daughter) and in thanksgiving for all of the front line workers during this unprecedented time, especially Mariann (granddaughter and daughter) a nurse.

We are OPEN for in-person services at 10am, maximum 50 persons.

Please register each week through the <u>eventbrite</u> link posted on <u>www.stmarkbc.org</u> or call 604-535-8841 by Friday noon. The safety protocols we were required to put in place can be found on the Church's website.

YOUR COMMUNITY OUTREACH MINISTRY

LUNCH BASKET FOR HUNGRY CHILDREN is the primary outreach within your Community Outreach Ministry. We continue each month to support five young Mothers and nine children. During these difficult times, these young Mothers need our support more than ever. We are asking for your prayers and continued financial support for these families in the weeks and months ahead.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to email Barb G. at: barbgrantham@shaw.ca

FLOWERS FOR THE ALTAR

Anyone wishing to donate Flowers for the Sanctuary after re-opening, please contact Kathryn of the Altar Guild at hkmasmith@shaw.ca or phone the office at 604.535.8841 and leave a message.

LOOKING AHEAD TO OCTOBER...

...a mother who is a member of the parish is looking for homestay for her 14 year old son starting in October. She is returning to China for health therapy which will last several months. He will be in grade 9 in Elgin Secondary School. They prefer a native English-speaking family living in Elgin area. The son is okay to eat Western meals. A family with a teenager who loves sports would be great. Please contact the Parish office at office@stmarkbc.org or phone 604-535-8841